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Balaklava Primary School Newsletter

important dates

Assemblies for Term 3:
Week 6 at 2:20pm & Week 8. 

All Welcome

Last week students enjoyed
participating in activities during

Science Week!

We are aware that we are meeting and learning on the land where Kaurna people have lived for thousands of years. We respect that
their connections to this land and their cultural beliefs are still as important today as they will be in the future. We promise to look after

all the living creatures and plant life whose survival depends on the water, air and environment of Kaurna Country.

Community Assemblies

AUGUST
23rd

30th

Book week parade 9am
PCC Mtg - 1:30pm

SAPSASA Athletics at
Clare

SEPTEMBER
2nd School Closure with

BHS
School interview
bookings open at 4pm

9th-
12th

10th

11th-
13th

12th

16th-
19th

Interviews

Finance Mtg
Gov Council Mtg

Yr 4/5 Camp

Yr 3 Sleepover

Interviews

16th

24th

Festival of Music
Rehearsal & Concert

Rm 8 Zoo Excursion



From the 
principal

Wow, what a fortnight it has been. We have
been very busy at School with extra
activities and opportunities for students in
Science Week (last week) and this week, Book
Week. Inside this newsletter you will find
photos from Science Week. Next fortnight
we will feature our Book Week pictures.
Thank you to the staff who formed both the
Science Week and the Book Week
committees. A lot of hard work and thought
has been put into both weeks which has
been gratefully appreciated by the students.
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At the end of this week, we
will have the opportunity to
say Farewell to Lisa Watson.
Lisa has provided a warm
smile, friendly face and
delicious food in our
Schools canteen for a
number of years. Lisa has
introduced wonderful
initiatives and is always the
first to contact us and let us
know about how kind and
well-mannered our
students are. We know that
Lisa is leaving big shoes to  

This week we have also celebrated SSO Week.
We would be completely lost without our
hard working and dedicated School Support
Staff. We are so very fortunate to have a
great group of staff working alongside our
teaching staff, students and families. This
week we acknowledge the outstanding work
that they do on a day to day basis. If you see
the SSO’s around, please remember to say
thanks.

School SupportOfficer's

Michelle has further thanks and 
pictures later in the newsletter, 
however, I also wanted to say a huge thank
you to all of our staff and families who came
to the Working Bee last Sunday. It was
fantastic to see everyone pitching in and
working hard to tick a huge number of jobs
off the list in such a short amount of time.
We appreciate the work that you were able
to help us achieve on Sunday. It really takes
a village to help make our school run well
and look fantastic. Thank you for your
support in helping with this. 

WORKING BEEfill in the canteen but has done a wonderful
job working alongside of continuing staff
members to ensure we continue to receive
the same great service and can enjoy
wonderful, well sourced, affordable and
delicious food. We wish Lisa all the very best
in her next chapter and look forward to
continuing to see her out and about in the
community in her coffee van.
On behalf of the staff, students, parents and
school community we extend a huge thanks
and great appreciation to your Lisa.
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Parent Survey
You’re invited to complete the 2024 Annual Public Education
Parent Survey.
The 2024 parent survey opens mid to late July and closes
midnight Sunday 8 September.
During the survey window you will receive an email or SMS
from the Parent Survey Team with a unique link to participate
in the survey.
If you have not received an email or SMS with your unique
survey link by Friday 9th August 2024, please check your
spam or junk folders. Otherwise, please contact
education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au and include our school’s
name in your email. A new survey will be sent to you.
The survey takes less than 10 minutes and will help us understand:

what we’re doing well
where we can improve
what’s important to you

It has been coordinated centrally so that added administration workload isn't placed on
the school.
Your answers won't identify you or your child. Only collated feedback will be provided to
our school.
Information collected will inform school improvement planning and activities at the school.
The survey closes midnight Sunday 8 September.
For more information visit (schools can direct parents to the department’s website or to
their own website with the above content).

More information will be available closer
to the date. BOOKING LINK AND QR CODE CAN

BE FOUND ON PAGE 28.

mailto:education.ParentSurvey@sa.gov.au


Year 3/4 Science

Hello! As Pastoral Care Worker I work on Mondays and Fridays
here at Balaklava Primary School. My role is to support the
whole school community and to help to make our school a safe
and supportive learning environment, I do that through role
modelling and mentoring, contributing to extracurricular
activities, engaging in the life of the school and community, and
linking families to community resources and services. I can also
provide ongoing social, emotional and spiritual support to
individual students with the consent of their carer. I work with a
number of classes and spend time with students, I really enjoy
being able to help wherever and whenever I can. It’s great to be
part of a team of people who care about our students! Please
let me know how I can help support you and your family. I can
be contacted through the school front office or just send me an
email : louise.lang148@schools.sa.edu.au Louise Lang - PCW

Room 2 students carried out some extra activities during Science
Week. We placed celery in different coloured water for 24 hours and
watched the celery change colour. The green leaves were particularly
vibrant. Our white daisies in coloured water took about 3 days to
colour up. We had blue, green, yellow and pink ones. Another activity
involved placing m and ms around a paper plate and then gently
adding warm water to the middle of the plate to see what would
happen. Interesting patterns were created as the water drew the
colour from the m and ms. Our last activity involved immersing fresh
eggs into vinegar and watching what happened over 2 days. The eggs
became soft, lost their shells and felt quite rubbery. Unfortunately a
couple broke but we were able to attempt bouncing the third egg on
a table with some success. - Jenny Rowland
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Exciting News from Science Week 2024 at Balaklava Primary School! 

This year’s Science Week was an absolute hit, with our students diving headfirst into the
theme "Species Survival – More Than Just Sustainability." During week 4, our students
engaged in a variety of activities that highlighted the importance of conservation and the
beauty of our natural world.
One of the highlights was a lunchtime activity where students created stunning hand-
painted artwork of endangered animals. Each piece was a masterpiece, reflecting not only
the creativity of our students but also their deep commitment to raising awareness about
species conservation. 

The excitement continued as our students embraced their inner detectives on a nature walk,
exploring the vibrant colours that surround us every day. From the deepest greens to the
brightest blues, our young scientists identified a rainbow of hues in the natural world. It was
a fantastic way to blend science with outdoor adventure! 

Science in Action! 
Our students also delved into the fascinating world of capillary action with the "Rainbow
Walking Water" experiment. This hands-on activity demonstrated how plants draw water up
from their roots, using simple materials like water, paper towels, food colouring, and a bit of
gravity. The result was a mesmerising moving rainbow, visually representing how nature’s
water transport system works! 
It was incredible to see science come to life in such a colourful and engaging way. A huge
congratulations to all our budding scientists for their enthusiasm and hard work throughout
Science Week 2024! 

Science Week
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Science Week
Science Competition
Our Students Shine in the Science Week Competition!
This year, our students at Balaklava Primary School had the exciting opportunity to
participate in the Science Week competition, with the challenge to "Design an Innovative
Farming Invention." We're thrilled to share that four of our talented students rose to the
occasion and submitted innovative designs!
Each student approached the challenge with creativity and ingenuity, coming up with ideas
that could revolutionise farming practices in the future. From eco-friendly solutions to
cutting-edge technology, their designs reflected a deep understanding of the needs and
challenges faced by modern agriculture.

Mariah created ‘The sheep shearing robot’, an advanced tool designed to streamline wool
harvesting on the farm. It features a light on top of its head that signals when the shearing
blades are ready for use, ensuring optimal performance. After shearing, the robot has a wool
shooter to efficiently sort and pack the fleece, making the process more organised and less
labour-intensive. This innovation enhances productivity while reducing the manual effort
required for wool management.

Pip designed an automatic tractor equipped with a programmable timer that offers a game-
changing convenience for farmers. By setting the timer, the farmer can schedule the tractor
to automatically navigate the farm and distribute feed to the animals at designated times.
This innovation allows farmers to get some much-needed rest while ensuring that their
livestock are consistently fed and cared for. With the tractor handling the feeding routine,
farmers can focus on other essential tasks or simply enjoy a well-deserved break.

Georgia developed a self-sufficient farming system harnessing environmental elements.
Solar panels on the processing and distribution shed capture and store energy from sunlight,
powering the shed. Rainwater is collected in tanks from the shed’s gutters and used in a
gravity-fed irrigation system to water the fruits and vegetables in the greenhouses. This
integrated approach optimises resource use and supports sustainable farming practices.

Azaylia drew her design of a fence that keeps out foxes. To protect livestock from foxes, this
well-constructed fence is essential. The fence is six feet tall and made of sturdy materials.
Azaylia explained that the foxes won’t be able to dig underneath, as it is the best made fence
in Australia.

We're incredibly proud of these young inventors for their hard work and dedication. Their
innovative thinking and problem-solving skills have truly shone through in this competition,
showcasing the bright futures they have ahead of them in science and technology.
A huge congratulations to Mariah, Pip, Georgia and Azaylia for their remarkable efforts. We
can’t wait to see where their inventive minds will take them next!
These students will be presented with a STEM award at the next community assembly on
Friday, Week 6 Term 3. - Michelle Pudney
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Balaklava Eisteddfod Highlights
Last Friday and Saturday, Balaklava was alive with the sound of music as South Australian
students gathered for the Balaklava Eisteddfod. Our Rock Band and Year 4-6 Choir
showcased their talents and dedication in a series of inspiring performances.
 
The Rock Band, featuring Lans, Charlie N, Laura, Zakkary, Tim, Dylan, and Morgan, kicked off
the event with energetic renditions of "Pretty Little Jaguar" and "Make My Own Sunshine."
Despite some unexpected technical challenges, they delivered a standout performance that
demonstrated their hard work and enthusiasm.

“I thought it was pretty good. I loved trying to learn the bass. It would have been good to
have an extra person for guitar. I think I did awesome. I was nervous but I was glad that I did
it.” ~ Dylan
“I felt pretty good at the end of the Rock Band but at the start I was pretty nervous. I think I
did pretty well. Sometimes I got the notes incorrect, but I was still pretty good. I think I did
fabulous overall. I think I would have graded myself a B.” ~ Tim
“In rock band at the start I was really nervous, but after that first song I was feeling pretty
good about myself. Same with the choir songs. I just felt like I was meant to be there
afterwards.” ~ Zakkary

The Choir brought their A-game with performances of "I Will Clean My Room" and
"Impossible is Possible." Their rendition of the first song, humorously lamenting their
reluctance to clean their rooms, brought smiles to the audience.
 
“In Choir, it felt the same as last year – good. When we’d finished performing I felt great. My
favourite song was ‘I must clean my room’ because we did good singinig.” ~ Laura
 
Special thanks to Music Captains Temperance Poole and Charlie Koenig for their leadership
and support, both before and during the event. Your dedication was evident and greatly
appreciated. Congratulations to everyone involved for your passion and effort. You should
all be incredibly proud of your achievements!
 
Magic Millions
The year 5 and 6 students from Choir attended their first rehearsal at the Morphetville
‘Magic Millions’ space, just behind the race course. The students went through all of the
songs, choreography and signing and were able to see a live children’s orchestra, performers
and hosts as everyone practiced their parts. The journey was long and there was a nervous
energy in the car on the way there, but as the kids settled in and joined in with the other 400
students (approx), you could see all the children beginning to relax and enjoy themselves. As
a reward for our overall stellar behaviour and engagement, the students were rewarded with
a Krispy Kreme doughnut upon their return to BPS.
 
“I was extremely nervous but after a bit, I just got better. It was all pretty good. The
instrument I was interested in the most was the chimes, watching the other students from
other schools play in the orchestra and running the mallet back and forth”. ~ Zakkary
 “It was fun. My favourite instrument was the drums. I was feeling good on the car ride there
and when I got back I felt great but tired. It was a long day, but it was worth it” ~ Laura
 “It was okay. I was sitting next to some chatty people which was a little distracting, it was
alright from there. I thought the soloists sung really nicely and they looked really happy up
there. Their voices sounded really great. I would go again.” ~ Sophia

-Jess Bushnell 7
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On Wednesday the 7th of August 2024, we walked to the Balaklava Town Courts to play six games of
basketball. Each game went for two eight minute halves and 2 minutes for half time. We knew when to
start because Mr. Wilson (Gary Wilson) would blow the air horn, and Mr. Brice (Marty Brice) organized the
whole day and wrote up the scores after each basketball game. 
Our first game, was against Clare and we won, 20-4. Then we had to go straight into our second game
who was against Manoora/Riverton, we won 22-4. Straight after was our third game, who was against
Saint Jo’s (Blue), we drew 12-12. 
Then we had a bit of a break for our recces but then we had to play our last game before lunch which was
against, Blyth/Snow town/Port Wakefield/Koolunga and we just won, 13-10. 
We had an hour and a half lunch break. After lunch we had a team photo taken by Mrs. M. After the team
photo we had to play against, Burra. That game would have decided if we got to go to Kadina and play
basketball but sadly we ended up losing 14-4, so we don’t get to go further to Kadina. 
Our last and final game for the day was a rematch against Saint Jo’s (blue), to see who would come 3rd
and 4th. We won this time 14-10, so we came third out of 9 girls’ basketball teams. Overall it was a very
fun day, thank you to Marty Brice who organized this, to Carly for coaching us and to Alexa for umpiring
us. From, Emilee, Amity, Ella, Jasmine, Casey, Willow and Marlee.

SAPSASA BasketballSAPSASA Basketball
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Diane Gregor Michele Davey Megan Arthur Michael ‘Mazz’ Alicia Davey

Julie McNamara Angela Battle Teagan Carmen Marlene Cott Ken Dalton

Dee Daniel Dennis Gathercole Sally Hahesy Shelly Litzow

Sammi Mclean Kym Merchant Kylie Pym Gracie Ross Stacey Thompson

Louise Lang

Dot Tiller Anastasia White Jason Wilkey
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SSO WeekSSO Week This week is SSO Week. We want to say a huge thank
you to all of our Ancillary staff members. We are so
grateful for their support of our student, staff and
school community. We are extremely lucky to have the
best SSO staff at BPS.



Thank You for a Fantastic Working Bee!
A huge thank you to all the families, students, and staff members who came on Sunday, 18th
August, to help with our BPS working bee. With lots of hard work and dedication our
volunteers truly made a difference and we couldn't be more grateful for your support.
Thanks to their efforts, we accomplished a great deal, including mulching the loose parts
play area, painting the new extension of the pencil fence, raking and sweeping paths, pruning
the gardens, weeding, oiling playground equipment and adding exciting new elements to the
Adventure Playground. The school looks absolutely fantastic!
We appreciate each and every one of you for your time, energy, enthusiasm and the ongoing
commitment from our school community. 
Thank you for making the working bee a huge success! - Michelle Pudney

WORKING BEE
Sunday 18th august 2024
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BOOKWEEK BOOKWEEK 

Monday 19th -
Friday 23rd

August 
Week 5, Term 3

Theme for 2024:
“Reading is

Magic”
Friday 23rd August
- Balaklava Primary
School will be doing

a Book Week
Parade. Students
and Staff will be

walking down to the
triangle in the main
street. We will have

a whole school
photo at 9am then

walk down the
street after that.

Students are
invited to come to
school dressed up

as a book character
or a book title. 
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1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9
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Guess the Book Door Competition
Reception - Year 2

Name: ________________________

Write down the names of 10 books which you have found on doors.

My favourite door was_________________________________________________________________________

Design your own book door:



Guess the Book Door Competition
Year 3 - Year 6

Name: ________________________

Room 1

Room 2

Ber 1

Ber 2

Ber 3

Ber 4

Ber Intervention Room

Room 6

Room 7

Room 8

Room 8 Side Window

Room 18

Room 20

Tech

Arts

First Nations Room

Office Entry

Principal & DP

Office Internal

Office Internal

Library

Library Tech Resource

Engine Room

Well east door

Well west door Title of Book 5:

OSU Back door



Thursday, 25th 

Newsletter

Dress up for the

BookWeek 2024

Room 7Room 6

Mrs Pudney’s & Mrs Jarman’s Offices 15



Room 2Room 1

Ber 1 Ber 216



Ber 3 Ber 4

BER Intervention room Room 8 17



Room 18

Room 8 Side window Front Office18



Front Office

Room 20 Arts 19



TECH First Nations ROOM

Library 20



Library Library Teacher resource room

Well East Door Engine Room 21



Well WEST Door
OSU BAck Door

Internal 
Front office doors22



Admission
Public Admission is at 9.00am. No vehicles are allowed to enter the site

Cost
Adults - $12.00, Children Under 15 - $5.00, Children Under 5 - Free

Pensioners - $7.00 (presentation of pension card required)
Show Membership costs $30 and includes a copy of the show book, 2 Adult and 2 Children

tickets. Membership must be purchased prior to the show. Contact the Show Office to provide
membership details and postal address.

MORE INFORMATION
ABOUT SHOW ENTRIES

WILL BE IN WEEK 7
NEWSLETTER



Ber 3
Nash, Guia & Patience

Ber 2
Archer, Harper, Bain & Georgia

Ber 1
Mahli, Aubree, Gus & Eli

Room 7
Ella, Dolten, Cohen & Alfie

Week 4 Assembly AwardsWeek 4 Assembly Awards

Room 2
Charlotte, Hayley & Fred

Ber 4
Alivia, Millah, Harper & Tim

Room 18
Kaiden & Tobias

Room 20
Clay, Bryce, Willow & Annabelle

Room 6
Riley, Azaylia, Fergus, Alice & Mason

Room 8
No Award given
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Lexie awardsLexie awards
blue

Lacey, Tamika, Chloe,
Amahli, Zakkary,
Audrey & Amity

Red

Lucas, Sage, Rosie,
Jameson, Nate,

Tamika, Jinri, Emily,
Adam, Sarah &

Cameron

bronze

Georgia, Mackenzie,
Tim, Athena, Emmie,

Zoe & Guia

silver

Nash, Joanna, Willow &
Cjay & Hattie

gold

Mariah
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premiers reading challengepremiers reading challenge
awardsawards  

Back Row (L-R): Archer, Chloe, Charlise, Lans, Eva & Jack
Middle Row (L-R): Nate, Harper, Indianna, Bain & Emily

Front Row (L-R): Patience, Emmie, Khaleesi, Zoe, Georgia & Fred

Scarlett Zara Olivia Leroy Fletcher

Emma Georgia Charlie Emma Herc
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premiers reading challengepremiers reading challenge
awardsawards  

Zara Chelkiah Ethan Dolten Osiris

Wayne Haylee Ivan Lucy Hugo

Marlee Mitchell Olivia Jace Zaphera

Gabe Anastasiya Alfie Saskia Cohen
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premiers reading challengepremiers reading challenge
awardsawards  

Amity Madilyn Ryan Olivia Chloe

Alex Ronald Ella Carson
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Room 6 requires adults (caregivers, grandparents,
neighbours) to hear reading anyday of the week

except Tues. 
It's not onerous and people can stay for as long as
they like. They can contact me via the Front Office.

-Marcia Nowlan

CAN YOU SPARE TIME TO
HEAR SOME READING?

2024
INTERVIEW

BOOKING LINK
BOOKINGS OPEN AT: 
4PM MONDAY

2ND SEPTEMBER
(WEEK 7)



welcome to schoolwelcome to school
reception booksreception books

Room 6
Emma, Herc, Zara, Ethan, Chelkiah & Charlie

Room 7
Ron, Cohen, Ela, Blade, Georgia, Marlee & Alexander
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Reading awardsReading awards

25 Nights
Dolten, Carsen & Luca

50 Nights
Back Row (L-R): Wayne, Gabe, Mitchell, Jace, Charlie & Anastasiya

Front Row (L-R): Azaylia, Fergus, Hugo, Alfie, Haylee & Willow
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Reading awardsReading awards

75 Nights
Riley & Emma

Reading Doctor
Luca
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Community newsCommunity news
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Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

Assemblies

Meetings

SAPSASA

12/8

19/8

Science Week

Book Week

TERM 3 PLANNER

22/7 23/7 24/7 25/7 26/7

29/7 30/7 31/7 1/8 2/8

5/8 6/8 7/8 8/8 9/8

13/8 14/8 15/8 16/8

20/8 21/8 22/8 23/8

26/8 27/8 28/8 29/8 30/8

2/9 3/9 4/9 5/9 6/9

9/9 10/9 11/9 12/9 13/9

16/9 17/9 18/9 19/9 20/9

23/9 24/9 25/9 26/9 27/9

BPS & BHS SFD First day of 
Term 3!

Bookweek
Performances PCC Mtg 1:30pm

Marra Dreaming
(NAIDOC)

SAPSASA
Basketball - BVA

18th - Working Bee

Bus Mtg 5pm

SAPSASA
Athletics - Clare

School Closure
with BHS

Last day of Term 3
2:10pm Early
Dismissal

Student Free Days

Excursions/Camps

Cultural Dates

BALAKLAVA SHOW
Saturday 28th

September 2024

Book Week Parade

Assembly - 2pm 

Assembly - 2:20pm

Assembly 

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Newsletter

Olympic Dress up day

Children’s Uni
gown fitting

Finance Mtg
Gov Council Mtg

Finance Mtg
Gov Council Mtg

Balaklava Eisteddfod
Rockband - 9am
Choir - 10am

Magic Millions FOM

Magician Visit

PCC Mtg 1:30pm

Yr 3 Sleepover

Yr 4/5 Camp

FOM Rehearsal &
Concert

Room 8 Zoo
Excursion

Fathers Day Stall (Wed - Fri)

INTERVIEWSINTERVIEWS

INTERVIEWSINTERVIEWS

INTERVIEW
BOOKINGS 

OPEN


